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I attended all board meetings during 2021-2022 and prior to each meeting I reached out to my 

colleagues to ask for any staff changes, celebrations, and/or concerns and questions that could be 

brought before the Board. Response was minimal with only a few changes in positions and responses to 

the return to in-person meetings with most either not having the funding for travelling or not having 

their restrictions lifted allowing them to travel. 

I hosted three Zoom Calls within the Private Sector to discuss COVID-19, HEERF funds/reporting and just 

general catch-up. Participation was minimal. 

I did send out a final email request for stories, pictures and announcements as well as a request for 

annual nominations but did not get any response.  

I have enjoyed the past two years and have learned some very valuable things that I will take with me. 

Respectfully, 

Susan Collins 
Private College and University Sector Representative 
 


